Appendix J

Letters of Interest



Roman C. Benavente Chairman

Dino M. Jones Vice Chairman

Maria Lee C. Taitano Secretary/Treasurer

Members Herman T. Guerrero Lucia Blanco-Maratita

Scott Norman Non Public School Rep.

Student Representative

Ambrose Bennett Teacher Representative

COMMONWEALTH OF THE NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION PUBLIC SCHOOL SYSTEM P.O. BOX 501370 SAIPAN, MP 96950

SAIPAN, MP 96950



Commissioner of Education David M. Borja, D.B.A.

April 13, 2007

Thomas W. Barlow, Ed. D Director, REL-Pacific Pacific Resources for Education and Learning 900 Fort Street Mall, Suite 1300 Honolulu, HI 96813-3718

Dear Dr. Barlow:

This letter serves to confirm my intent to support the U.S. Department of Education funded Evaluation of Pacific CHILD professional development program conducted by the Pacific Resources for Education and Learning (PREL) and Berkeley Policy Associates (BPA).

This letter of intent does not obligate any of the schools and teachers within my jurisdiction to participate in the Pacific CHILD or in its evaluation study. I understand that the participation in the study will be completely voluntary on the part of teachers, and they can at any time withdraw from the program and study for any reason without any consequences. I also understand that if the schools and teachers within my jurisdiction voluntarily decide to participate in the study, my office will fully support such individual decisions. I understand that our office and schools will be expected to make reasonable accommodations and assistance for the study team, which may include, but not limited to, providing information, allowing access to the school facilities, and supporting data collection activities. I understand that any accommodation or assistance requested by the study team will not exceed what can be expected as reasonable, and my office and school can decline any such request if it is deemed unreasonable. This letter of intent does not obligate my office or school to make any financial commitment to support the study.

Sincerely,

David M. Borja, D.B.A.



STATE OF HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

P.O. BOX 2360 HONOLULU, HAWAII 96804

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

April 16, 2007

Thomas W. Barlow, Ed.D. Director, PREL Pacific Resources for Education and Learning 900 Fort Street Mall, Suite 1300 Honolulu, HI 96813-3718

Dear Dr. Barlow:

This letter serves to confirm my intent to support the U.S. Department of Education funded Evaluation of Pacific CHILD professional development program conducted by the Pacific Resources for Education and Learning (PREL) and Berkeley Policy Associates (BPA).

This letter of intent does not obligate any of the schools and teachers within my jurisdiction to participate in the Pacific CHILD or in its evaluation study. I understand that participation in the study will be completely voluntary on the part of teachers, and they can at any time withdraw from the program and study for any reason without any consequences. I also understand that if the schools and teachers within my jurisdiction voluntarily decide to participate in the study, my office will fully support such individual decisions. I understand that our office and schools will be expected to make reasonable accommodations and assistance for the study team, which may include, but not limited to, providing information, allowing access to the school facilities, and supporting data collection activities. I understand that any accommodation or assistance requested by the study team will not exceed what can be expected as reasonable, and my office and school can decline any such request if it is deemed unreasonable. This letter of intent does not obligate my office or school to make any financial commitment to support the study.

Very truly yours,

Patricia Hamamoto Superintendent

PH/ga

cc: Mr. Robert McClelland, Systems Accountability Office



AMERICAN SAMOA GOVERNMENT DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

HON. TOGIOLA T.A. TULAFONO, Governor

HON. AITOFELE T.F. SUNIA,

Phone: (684) 633-5237/4255 * Fax: (684) 633-4240

CLAIRE TUIA POUMELE, Ed. D

April 23, 2007

Thomas W. Barlow, Ed.D Director, REL-Pacific Pacific Resources for Education and Learning 900 Fort Street Mall, Suite 1300 Honolulu, HI 96813-3718

Dear Dr. Barlow:

This letter serves to confirm my intent to support the U.S. Department of Education funded Evaluation of Pacific CHILD professional development program conducted by the Pacific Resources for Education and Learning (PREL) and Berkeley Policy Associates (BPA).

This letter of intent does not obligate any of the schools and teachers within my jurisdiction to participate in the Pacific CHILD or in its evaluation study. I understand that the participation in the study will be completely voluntary on the part of teachers, and they can at any time withdraw from the program and study for any reason without any consequences. I also understand that if the schools and teachers within my jurisdiction voluntarily decide to participate in the study, my office will fully support such individual decisions. I understand that our office and schools will be expected to make reasonable accommodations and assistance for the study team, which may include, but not limited to, providing information, allowing access to the school facilities, and supporting data collection activities. I understand that any accommodation or assistance requested by the study team will not exceed what can be expected as reasonable, and my office and school can decline any such request if it is deemed unreasonable. This letter of intent does not obligate my office or school to make any financial commitment to support the study.

Sincerely,

Claire Tuia Poumele, Ed.D. Director, American Samoa DOE